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Dear Mr. Murphy,

Thank you for your email regarding Brendan McConville and John Paul Wootton addressed to
the Tanaiste and Minister for Foreign Affairs and Trade, Mr Simon Coveney T.D., who has
asked me to reply on his behalf.

Officials of the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade continue to monitor the situation in
Northern Ireland regarding justice and prison matters. Departmental officials are aware of this
case and the campaign in relation to it. Mr McConville and Mr Wootton were convicled of the
murder of PC Stephen Carroll in March 2012. Both Mr McConville and Mr Wootton brought
unsuccessful appeals against the verdicts. They are both currently serving their sentences as
adjudicated.

Prison issues in Northern Ireland, in particular those which affect prisoners in separated
accommodation, are an ongoing feature of engagements between officials from the Department
of Foreign Affairs and Trade and the Department of Justice, the Northern Ireland Office, the
Northern Ireland Prison Service, the Criminal Justice Inspectorate and the Prisoner Ombudsman
on these and other matters.

Yours sincerely,

o SRLGL
Clare Brosnan
Private Secretary




